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ONE MORE DAY OF HENSH 
 
We are almost there, just one more morning and hopefully we will have moved 50 tonne of HENSH!!! 
Huge thanks to Alan Airay for the fabulous organisation, the handy team of builders that framed the 
signs, the sign installers, bag counters, shovelers, baggers and HENSH sellers, QR coders, promoters and 
our safety officer’s, the trailer loaders and thanks goodness for our stinky clothing washers. Without all 
of you, we could not be Rotary do-gooders, thank you all so much!  
 
AND AONTHER WEEK OF ZOOM, ZOOM, ZOOM …….  
 

 
 
Great catch up on Wednesday night via zoom to check in on members and see how they were coping 
under Level 2 Lockdown. Everyone was in good cheer, in spite of the restrictions. Rotarians as usual had 
been keeping themselves busy doing a whole range of things including spring cleaning, painting, going 
for walks, visits to Orana Park, paid employment, lawn mowing, and vegetable planting. Two highlights 
stood out – Mel’s grand daughter has arrived from Melbourne and one Rotarian (who’s name escapes 
me for the moment 
"#$%) shared with members one of his weekly highlights had been getting his toenails 
clipped. 
With our major fundraiser, hench being upon us, last minute preparations for Saturday was discussed. 
Many home deliveries had already been made by a number of Rotarians so we’re off to a great start! 
 
Huge thanks to Dr Shirley Harris – Zoom meeting reporter 
 



COME AND JOIN US FOR COFFEE (AND MAYBE A WALK)  
 
We can’t meet for meetings yet but we can catch up for coffee! 
Date:  Thursday 23rd September 2021  
Meet: Urban Eatery, Oderings, Cashmere Road 
Time:  10.30 am  
Walk:  Optional afterwards, only if you feel like it 
  
No need to RSVP just turn up and connect. Every other week of Level 2 when 
we are not walking, partners and friends welcome. 
 

Upcoming Meetings Notices 
TBA 
 

TBA 

 

 

Duties Leave 
 22nd Sept 29th Sept Who From To 
Cash Desk N/A N/A M Whitehead 09/09/2015 TBA 
Cash Desk N/A N/A J Wylie  TBA 
Reception N/A N/A S Haye 11/08/2020 TBA 
Speaker Host N/A N/A K Moss 04/07/2019 30/06/2022 
Grace N/A N/A J Chaimberlain 01/07/2019 31/08/2021 
International Toast N/A N/A    
Thanks to Speaker N/A N/A    
Quote N/A N/A    
Speaker Reporter Mel Opie TBA    
Sergeant N/A N/A    
      

Reminders  

Record your apology by:  

• Notifying the Reception Desk  
• Email alan.barbara.mckinnon@gmail.com before 11am on that Wednesday  
• Emergency apologies to Liz Bermingham on 021 2456875  
• You will receive an email reminder a couple of days before the meeting re apologising or bringing a guest  
• If you are unable to do your allocated duty, it is your responsibility to arrange a substitute and advise the 

President  
• Please advise all leave of absence (three or more weeks) to the Secretary by email or in writing  

 
 
 
 


